Calendar

Next Meeting: August,28

DPWW Breakfast Club

Sat. Sept. 7 & Wed. Sept. 11, 8am

Monthly, 1st. Sat. & sec. Wed.

Panera Bread Market Street Mall, on Roosevelt Rd. between Park and Main streets

DPWW Regular Meeting August 28,

7pm usually the fourth Wednesday

St. James Church, Glen Ellen

<u>DPWW Board Meeting</u> September 2,

7pm St. James Church, Glen Ellyn

SEPT. Meeting

Outdoor rail road

Toy Workshop at Woodcraft

Sept, 21 Woodridge II.

Workshop 9 to 12 & 12 to 3

North Sub. Carvers

Refer to pg. 6



Dale Gustafson

The President Corner

The nominating committee has been appointed for the selection of a slate of candidates to serve as officers and directors of the DuPage Woodworkers Club during 2014. This year the Nominating Committee includes Ed Buhot , Al Cheeks, Keith Roche and Dale Gustafson. Current Board members who volunteered to serve again in 2014 includes Ed Buhot as Vice

Johnson as Secretary, Lee Nye as Treasurer, Bert Le Loup as Newsletter Editor, Bruce Kinney as Membership, Dave Pepalis as Programs and Marvin Little as Librarian and Stan Anderson as Toys chairman. Thanks to those members who plan to serve again.

Elected positions that need to filled for 2014 include President, Activities, Exhibits, Prizes and Publicity. Vacancies for non-elected positions include From Our Workshop, Video, Audio and Library Displays. During the next several months, you will be contacted and asked to serve in one of these positions. Please give some serious thought to saying yes. If you are already predisposed to say yes, please just contact one of the nominating committee members and volunteer to do the job. Most of the elected positions only require about 3 hours per month and that includes the time for the monthly Board meeting itself, which normally meets the first Monday of each month at St James.

The Audio and Visual only have to assist in the setup of the general monthly meeting. From Our Workshop only requires someone to announce the order of the project presentations at our general meeting.

Do not forget that there will be a toy making session that will be held at Woodcraft on September 21. Details are on page 7 Also please consider getting together with a few fellows members of our club in your shop and devote a half day to making toys for our program. It is a good chance to enjoy the fellowship and a great way to bring some holiday joy to underprivileged kids.



Secretary's Report

Board Meeting – August 5, 2013

Jerry Johnson

Dale Gustafson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Dave Pepalis, Stan Anderson, Marv Little, Bruce Kinney, Bert LeLoup, Lee Nye, Rick Ogren, Ed Buhot, Rich Rossio, Tom Perry, and Jerry Johnson. Reminder: Any club member is invited to attend board meetings.

The minutes of the July meeting and the July treasurer's report were approved.

Committee Reports

Programs – Dave has enough programs lined up for the remainder of the year but needs to confirm specific dates.

Membership -- Our membership stands at 185.

Library – Mary reported having received several nice books donated to the library.

Toys – Stan announced the toy of the month is a car. Kits will be available at the general meeting. The club is still looking for volunteers that would host toy workshops of no more than 4 or 5 people. There will be a general toy workshop at Woodcraft on September 17.

Exhibits/Activities – Lee asked Dale to confirm two potential dates for the plane workshop.

From Our Workshop – Ed has prizes for the next few meetings. He will split the presentation duties with other board members until a new presenter can be found.

Old Business

-Jerry gave a report on the results of the auction noting that the dollar volume was down about 25% from the prior three years which had been very consistent. The number of items auctioned also dropped by a similar amount. He thanked the members who made this another successful auction.

Rich Rossio Auctioneer and set up

Dale Gustafson Administration and set up

Rick Ogren Administration and set up

Bruce Kinney Recorder

Tim McIntyre Runner

Ken Everett Runner

Bert Le Loup Set up and clean up

Lee Nye Coffee and cookies

Tom Perry Financial

Jerry also led a discussion on potential improvements. There was general consensus that the selling part of the auction had run better than ever with the limit of four items per round. That change did complicate the administration process and Dale, Rick and Jerry will develop improvements for next year. The board extended a special thanks to Rich and Jerry for their work.

The calendar has been approved but with several dates missing because of church conflicts or oversights. The board decided to hold the holiday meeting at the Bohemian Crystal to resolve the December issue.

New Business

- -The annual St. James golf outing will be held September 22 and they have asked if the club would be able to donate some handcrafted items for that event. An email will be broadcast to the members and suggest that any item be brought to the August general meeting although it could be delivered later directly to the church office...
- -Dale introduced a new possibility for a public service project: wooden urns to use for burials of indigent veterans. It is being done by the Woodcrafters Club of Tampa and met with success. The idea holds promise and Marv will follow up will contacts in Joliet.
- -Dale named Ed Buhot, Keith Rosche, and himself to the nominating committee. It was pointed out that some good candidates are turning down the offer to run because they will miss some of the meetings. Where that occurs we will attempt to get two people to share the work and the dates.

The meeting adjourned at 8:21 p.m.

Jerry Johnson, Secretary

PROGRAM



August program with Jim Harvey

Dave Pepalis

As your projects get bigger and more complex, brushing on a finish can become even more problematic. But learning to spray can provide a finish you will be proud of every time, and this session demystifies the process. You'll learn what type of gun to choose; viscosity, pressure and atomization, and how they work together.

Jim Heavey has been a woodworker for over 40 years. As a contributing craftsman and educator for WOOD Magazine since 1997, Jim has had projects featured in the magazine and has designed and presented educational programs nationally for woodworkers through Sears, Rigid Tool and The Woodworking Shows. Jim has served as a technical consultant for both ad campaigns and television commercials. He has also provided educational programs for companies that supply products to woodworkers. In his role as educator, Jim strives to make woodworking fun for both novice and seasoned

woodworkers by teaching techniques and providing information that will help them to produce a quality project at any level of expertise. He currently represents WOOD Magazine as a spokesman and presenter at The Woodworking Shows.

Jim teaches both individual and group woodworking classes in his shop in Northern Illinois where he also produces furniture for his family.

back to the community while mentoring future woodworkers.

Through his work with 4-H, Jim enjoys giving



Sept. meeting

Sept. should be a real fun Meeting. **Rick Cartwright** will be at the club giving us the ins and outs on outdoor Model Rail Roads. This is where you can build your little villages, bridges and what ever to get things rolling.

LI INDIVIDUAL AND GLOUP WOODWOLKING CLASSES IN THIS SHOP IN MOLUTERN HIMOIS

New Members



Bruce Kinney

New Members: 2 woodworkers joined our Club in July. We welcome David Brearley from Naperville and Jim Peerenboom from Lisle.

We are especially grateful to have these new members come on board. The DuPage Woodworkers Club welcomes you. Our members will seek you out at upcoming meetings so we can get to know you.

Bruce R. Kinney - Membership Chairman

One of the Members reported that **Ken Jones**, one of our older members is at the Devonshire in Lisle. He has been there sense last October.

1800 Robin Ln. Apt. 521

Coffee Makers (630) 303-1341.

Gotta have coffee at the meetings! Thanks to those who pitched in at the Last meeting.

Anyone is welcome to make coffee. Just arrive a little after 6:00 and join the fun with others preparing coffee, cookies, and cleanup after the meeting.

Borrow Some Tools

Don't forget that one benefit of being a member of the DuPage Woodworkers is that we have some tools that you can borrow. The Work Sharp, scroll saw, moisture meter, metal detector, and Drill Doctor are available to members by contacting Wayne Maier at

630-303-1341.

Logo Clothing

Caps are \$15 and polo shirts are \$20. We now have long sleeve Ts

From Our Workshop, June 2013

Their was no workshop in July due to the Annual Auction. So bring out all of your items for show and tell at the August meeting.

I expect to take a lot of photos on projects that were not showed off at the July meeting.

Below is a photo of some of the members and guests listening to our Auctioneer Rich Rossio going thru the bidding on another item.



North Suburban Carvers Present OUR 34th ANNUAL EXHIBIT ARTISTRY IN WOOD 2013

Sat. & Sun. Oct. 19 & 20, 10am—4pm

The ODEUM Sports & Expo Center

1033N. Villa Ave.

Villa Park, Illinois, 60181

イガス大学

August featured toy is the car. See Stan or Rick for wheels, 1" or 1 1/2" wheels. Make the car of your choice. Any car, any color as long as it is natural unfinished wood. Also make sure you check out all the other plans and ideas we have for new designs. Plans can be obtained from our web site. Toy designs for the past three years can be found on this web site.

Remember, we are having a toy work shop on September 21st at the Woodridge Woodcraft store from 9 AM to 12 noon and from 12 noon to 3 PM. We also need two scroll saws, two oscillating spindle sanders and a table top drill press. If you have one of these tools that can be shared with the club for this workshop, please call or email Rick Ogren (630-992-9455-----rogren@comcast.net). A sign up sheet will be passed around at our August general meeting. We hope to see you at the workshop, lunch will be served from 12 to 12:30.

Board and Committee Members

President	Dale Gustafson630-849-6211dgus42@yahoo.com
Vice President	Ed Buhot630-963-3285 . edmbuhot@gmail.com
Treasurer	Tom Perry630-357-9721tperry8483@wowway.com
Secretary	Jerry Johnson630-420-0561jlj1625@aol.com
Programs	Dave Pepalis630-247-3165ybflat2222@gmail.com
Membership	Bruce Kinney630-369-3387brkinney@gmail.com
Library	Marvin Little630-739-1832mlittle43@aol.com
Newsletter	Bert Le Loup630-887-8893I.leloup@comcast.net
Exhibits	Lee Nye630-369-4908roadbiker123@gmail.com
Past President	Bill Hochmuth630-858-4727wfhochmuch@comcast.net
Activities	Bob Nielsen630-778-7514bobnielsen@wideopenwest.com
Prizes	Howard Peterson630-752-1963hddsp@aol.com
Arts & Environment.	Rich Rossio815-838-7686disoorder@aol.com
	Wayne Maier630-790-4319wpmaier588@yahoo.com
•	vayne waterwpmateroodgyanoo.com
Auction	Rich Rossio815-838-7686disoorder@aol.com
Webmaster	Rich Rossio815-838-7686disoorder@aol.com
Webmaster	Rich Rossio815-838-7686disoorder@aol.com Danny Yarbrough815-254-8901n9jdy@sbcglobal.net John Mele773-575-2098jmele8@sbcglobal.net
Webmaster Publicity From Our Workshop	Rich Rossio815-838-7686disoorder@aol.com Danny Yarbrough815-254-8901n9jdy@sbcglobal.net John Mele773-575-2098jmele8@sbcglobal.net
Webmaster Publicity From Our Workshop	Rich Rossio815-838-7686disoorder@aol.comDanny Yarbrough815-254-8901n9jdy@sbcglobal.netJohn Mele773-575-2098jmele8@sbcglobal.net o (open)
Webmaster Publicity From Our Workshop Toys	Rich Rossio815-838-7686disoorder@aol.comDanny Yarbrough815-254-8901n9jdy@sbcglobal.netJohn Mele773-575-2098jmele8@sbcglobal.net o (open)Stan Anderson630-466-4361
Webmaster Publicity From Our Workshop Toys	Rich Rossio815-838-7686disoorder@aol.comDanny Yarbrough815-254-8901n9jdy@sbcglobal.netJohn Mele773-575-2098jmele8@sbcglobal.net o (open)Stan Anderson630-466-4361 Rick Ogren630-992-9455rogren@comcast.net

New Members

The DuPage Woodworkers welcomes members from all over the region. Our members consist of all skill levels; from beginners to professionals. Meetings and field trips provide an opportunity to gain and share knowledge about woodworking. Our regular meetings are once a month for about 2 1/2 hours. Meetings (usually the fourth Wednesday of the month) consist of some announcements about activities, a short discussion of any woodworking problems that members want to ask about, a drawing for woodworking prizes, and a presentation on some aspect of woodworking.

If you are interested in joining the DuPage Woodworkers, you are invited to attend a meeting. If you become a member, dues are twenty-five dollars per year. Membership entitles you to attend meetings, to go on field trips (shop visits, woodworking businesses, etc.), and a discount at several local woodworking supply companies.

If you have questions about joining the DuPage Woodworkers, please contact Bruce Kinney (<u>brkinney@gmail.com</u>).

DPWW Meeting Location

